
The Executive Committee has held four meetings since the January 15, 2004 Faculty Meeting.  The following is a synopsis of the items shared by the Dean at these meetings:

A. LOCAL ISSUES

FAWC Update

The IM/Peds Clinic will be moving to Elizabeth Place the end of April.  The clinic will be located in the old “Hopeland Clinic” space.  Dermatology and Psychiatry have already moved their offices to Elizabeth Place.  The tentative plan will be to house the new Geriatrics Department at Elizabeth Place.  The vacated space at FAWC will be used for medical education.  The long-term goal is to create high quality educational space utilizing the entire FAWC.  It’s projected this could take anywhere from 3-4 years to complete depending on resources.  
Match Results
The Match went well this year with 57.5% of students choosing residencies in internal medicine, pediatrics, or family medicine.  We also had students accepted into neurosurgery, ophthalmology and PM&R programs, so there was quite a mix of specialties chosen.
MPH Approval

Dr. Part gave a brief history of the MPH Program, and the culmination of those efforts by Dr. Richard Schuster, in conjunction with the Combined Health District, as well as many others in bringing about the approval of this new program.  The program received approval first from the RAGS and then OBR.  Dr. Schuster and all those involved were commended for bringing this to fruition.

Budget Update

Dr. Part gave a brief overview of the recent Board of Trustees Budget Workshop.  Matt Filipic did an excellent job of providing a historical review of Ohio budgets over the past decades.  The projected tuition increase for undergraduates is 9.9% and 12.9% for the Medical School.  The projected salary increase is 3.6%.

Chair Searches

Anatomy & Physiology Chair:  We are in the interviewing process with the three finalists.  One has had their second visit.  The other two candidates will be scheduled for a second round of interviews very soon.

Geriatrics:  Per Dr. Pickoff, the search committee met yesterday and has three excellent candidates they will be inviting to interview.  They do expect to have additional applications and will keep the committee updated on their progress.
B.
STATE ISSUES:
CHEE Update

Dr. Part met with the other Ohio medical schools deans in Columbus and reported that the language in the CHEE report of having too many medical schools in the state has been removed.  Also, it was learned that the Lt. Governor’s move to repeal the 1% sales tax increase did not pass.

State Budget Update
We have been advised that there will be additional budget cuts.  We project a 4% cut from the           smaller SOM line items in this year’s budget and 6% from next year’s budget.  This will be a permanent budget reduction.  This reduction will likely result in an increase in tuition in a higher amount than anticipated.  Dr. Part will keep the committee updated on any developments as they occur.

C.      NATIONAL ISSUES

NRMP Lawsuit

Dr. Part reported that the AAMC and others have filed a motion to be dismissed from the lawsuit.  The motion sites the recently passed Pension Equity Act of 2004, which confirms that NRMP  participation does not violate antitrust law.  The committee will be updated as new information is received.
Board of Veterans’ Appeals Independent Medical Expert Program

We received a letter from the Board of Veterans’ Appeals looking for the level of interest by our faculty in contracting as expert witnesses.  After a brief discussion, the department chairs were requested to poll their faculty for those who are interested and let Dr. Part know.
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